Surrey Ridge Association
Board of Directors Meeting

October 27, 2018
The meeting of the Board of Directors convened at 8:00 AM at the residence of Susan and John Picon at 9983 N Heather Dr., Castle Rock, CO 80108.  Board members present were Kevin Klimek, Greg Friess, John Picon, and Joel Schneider.
Items discussed, referenced or determined…

· Budget Summary - Greg, had forwarded to the Board a summary of the budget and YTD activity. Some very positive highlights…
· Through mid-October there had been over $6,200 in HOA receipts vs. the budgeted amount of $6,000.  Positive as a result of “return” envelope in residence mailboxes.
· Current bank balances of $19,518.38
· Neighborhood Maintenance – Kevin had indicated that he had walked the park and arena with Brad Dawson after he had mowed and cleaned up.
· It was a good job and had met the higher expectations and included additional clean-up around the arena.
· We are well within budget.
· Halloween Hayride – a discussion on the hayride.  
· Joel had indicated that previous residents (Valerie) that had helped on social events were probably no longer going to be involved and others (Beth and Stephanie) are on and off as to participating.
· The Board has reimbursed for food cooked at these events.  

· Board was going to reach out to Stephanie and offer support and Reimbursement $’s.

· Church Issues -Journey Church – Parking Lot expansion Issue

· Issue – Journey Church is planning on expanding their parking and plan to open the north entrance/exit.  This was of concern to adjacent property owners as it could mean more traffic and parking concerns on their property (safety issue) and possibly a drainage issue near the creek 

·   After lengthy discussion it was determined that this issue does not fall under the purview of the Board responsibilities.

· As long as the church expansion is meeting the requirements of the local/county requirements…there is nothing we can do other than ask for consideration as a neighbor.  A “good neighbor policy” so the speak…
· This issue should be then be handled on a neighbor to neighbor basis and to establish an open method of communication with the church for a forum to express concerns. 
There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:30 AM
